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Minutes for LPCA 

Call to Order 
A meeting of LPCA was held on Dec 12th 2016 at the Lincol Park Community Center. It began at 9:05am and 

was presided over by Tolulope A.O. Odunlami, with Yvan Charpentier as secretary.  

Attendees  
Voting members in attendance included: Tolulope Odunlami, Alexandra Dace Denito, Fran Hawkins, Yvan 

Charpentier, Lucinda Hall, Anita Summerour 

Guests in attendance included: Bob Rappoport, Hjanman Cordero, Andrea Gilles, Yvette Yeboan, David Levy, 

Virgina Olney 

Approval of Minutes  
Not applicable. 

Officers’ Reports 
Tresaure Report was presented by Fran Hawkins:  

 2 new membership deposited 

 Mail: 

o Received plan for 1251 West Montgomery (self-storage) 

o Received amendment to plan for 2 Southlawn Court (Clean Energy) 

Other Reports  
Police Report was presented by Bob Rappoport 

 15 calls for service in December vs. 23 in November 

 11/5 @ 200 Frederick Ave: Package stolen from front porch. Juvenile was charged 

 10/31 @ Moore: Car tires punctured. No news 

City Planning Report was presented by Andrea Gilles and David Levy 

 The City Master plan draft is due by June 2017. The city is solliciting feedback. Documents can be 

found here: City Master Pan. The section about the Lincoln Park Neighborhood can be found in Area 

6. The city will provide 10 hard copies to the center. 

 The city is working on a separate study for the Stonestreet corridor, due in the Feb-March timeframe 

as a first draft. LPCA is encouraged to provide feedback. The current draft can be found here: Lincoln 

Park Neighborhood Plan. The city will provide 20 copies to the center. To reach out to the 

community, we discussed: 

o Including some communication in the Rockville Report 

o The city could prepare some mailings/postcards 

o Adding a poster at the Lincoln Park Community Center 

http://www.rockvillemd.gov/DocumentCenter/View/1346
http://www.rockvillemd.gov/index.aspx?NID=581
http://www.rockvillemd.gov/index.aspx?NID=581
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 WINX update: The county extended to Dec 31st the option to purchase the property. This will 

determine the next step for the city and our neighborhood 

 The city is also working on a study for the Southlawn area. See Southlawn Industrial Area Feasibility 

Study 

Community Center Report was presented by Yvette Yeboah 

 Fall programs went well 

 Nov 18, international night was a success. Considering doing it every year instead of every other year. 

 There are 15 winter programs underway, including a new walking class for seniors 

 Secured a grant with PEPCO to switch lighting to LED 

 Revenue is on track for the year 

Legacy Report was not presented  

Open Forum: 

 How can we limit the increasing number of tractor trailer using Frederick Ave. Is this because of the 

road work on North Horners Ln? To be further discussed. 

 The city will confirm if the sidewalk linking North Horners Ln and Westmore is on track to be 

completed by Spring 2017 

 Reported a gas smell at the crossing of Wetmore and Frederick Ave. Yvan will call Washington Gas 

Main Motions  
None 

Announcements 
None 

Adjournment 
Tolulope Odunlami moved that the meeting be adjourned, and this was agreed upon at 10:12am. 

 

Yvan Charpentier  01/14/2017 

Secretary 
LPCA 

 Date of Approval 
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